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Menzies, 
Meet your New Councillors 

 
 
 

Left to Right — Cr. A Tucker, Pr. G Dwyer, Cr. J Dwyer, Cr. S Baird, Cr. I Baird, 

Cr. P Warner and Cr. Sudhir 

I S S U E  1 5 5 ,  N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 1  



P A G E  2             I S S U E  1 5 5  N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 1  

THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

November 2021  

I attended a video conference information session on Golden  
Quest Discovery Trail Inc. with Sarah Hinton, Shire of Laverton,  
Shire of Leonora and Shire of Menzies CEO Brian Joiner to discuss  
current finances, future administration, a proposal for a way  
forward with a General Meeting/AGM to be held in November.  
 
On Saturday 16th October, Election Day, with other Candidates and members of the 
public I attended the counting of the votes. Once the voting period had closed at 
6pm and counting finalised, successful Candidates were declared, being Rural Ward 
JA Dwyer and G Dwyer, Town Ward P Warner, A Tucker and S Sudhir. I wish to 
acknowledge the contributions and commitment of Justin Lee having served 8 years 
on Council and Keith Mader 5.5 years.  
 
With all new Councillors being sworn in we attended the Briefing Session on 21st Oc-
tober. Main information of the session for all Councillors was on procedures, proto-
cols and Councillors’ interests.  
 
On Tuesday 26th I had my second Covid 19 vaccination at the Leonora Hospital. It 

was very pleasing to see procedures very much streamlined, with recipients moving 

through with their second dose with a shorter wait time. 
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As I write this update there are only seven weeks until Christmas. It is good to see  
summer making an appearance although the proliferation of snakes through the area 
has not been as welcome. The Shire does have a couple of people who are trained in 
snake handling who can help out if required.  
 
Along with the warmer weather comes our bush fire season. We are now in the  
prohibited period for burning until 30th April 2022. Please follow the restrictions to keep 
all of our communities safe. 
 
October saw the Council elections held and some new faces on Council. I would like to 
thank Justin Lee and Keith Mader for their time on Council and the commitment they 
have given to the community. On the flip side, I welcome Cr Paul Warner, Cr Andrew 
Tucker and Cr Sudhir Sudhir to the Council and they have already been positive with 
their input. 
 
The Old Butcher’s Shop has almost completed its transformation into a Café which is 
tentatively scheduled for opening on Thursday 11 November. They haven’t given me a 
name, but I wish Donna and Tom well with their new venture. I’m looking forward to 
dropping in for my morning coffee and sitting down to lunch in the Café. 
 
Roadworks on Evanston and Menzies NW Road have continued, and the sealing should 
be completed before Christmas. At the same time we have been working on the 
Tjuntjuntjara Access Road which is about halfway complete.  
 
Several other projects have been out for tender and I’m hoping that work will  
commence on those projects in the new year. 
 
To finish this month I would like to express my condolences to the Mazza family with the 

passing of Janet (Sam) Mazza. Sam spent many years working at the nursing post and is 

fondly remembered by many within the Menzies community. 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT  

November 2021 
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending Thursday 22 December 2022. 
 
2021 
Thursday 25 November      1pm    Menzies  
Thursday 16 December      1pm    Menzies  
 
2022 
Thursday 27 January    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 24 February    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 31 March     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 28 April     1pm   Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 26 May     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 30 June     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 28 July     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 25 August     1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 29 September    1pm   Tjuntjuntjara  
Thursday 27 October    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 24 November    1pm   Menzies  
Thursday 22 December    1pm   Menzies  
 
Published Council meetings are open to the public, except when stated, and prior notice 
will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings that are called 

 
Brian Joiner 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 



PEPPARKAKOR (SWEDISH 
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If someone in your family or some-
one you care for is celebrating a 
birthday, we would love to share 
your special birthday messages. 

Please send in to  
community@menzies.wa.gov.au  

or  
come and see us at the CRC 

and we’ll do our best to publish 
them and help make their day even 

more special.   
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Followed by sausage sizzle in the 
Town Hall 



SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 
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Effective 1 November 2021, the Call A Doc After 
Hours Doctor service available to certain Western 
Australian regional communities, will be replaced by 
Healthdirect. 

Why is the service ending?  
WA Primary Health Alliance has funded Call A Doc for several years, as part of the Australian Government 
Department of Health’s Primary Health Network (PHN) program. The Department of Health has now  
confirmed Healthdirect as its primary after-hours advice and treatment service. As such, WA Primary 
Health Alliance, as the operator of the Country WA PHN will no longer fund Call A Doc. Call A Doc has 
been used as a stop gap to provide in hours services in areas with ongoing GP workforce shortages, how-
ever, this is not a sustainable model. The provision of regional workforce is the responsibility of agencies 
including WA Country Health Service and Rural Health West.  
 
What services will the community have access to?  
For those who might struggle to access face-to-face health services, particularly in the afterhours period 
and in rural and remote regions, Healthdirect’s services are essential healthcare alternatives. Services  
include online health information, a symptom checker, a 24/7 helpline operated by registered nurses, 
and, after hours, the nurses may offer a call back or a video call from a GP who can provide advice. 

How will Healthdirect localise their advice?  
Healthdirect can localise advice based on their knowledge of local services.  
 
What will people do if there is no GP within reasonable travelling distance?  
If someone needs assistance and it is not an emergency, they should contact Healthdirect. Pharmacies 
can provide limited health advice including dispensing non-prescription medications and limited            
prescription medications, as well as medical certificates. In an emergency, people should always call 000 
or go direct to their nearest emergency department.  
 
Why can’t telehealth be used by these communities? 
Telehealth MBS item numbers often require patients to have had a face-to-face consultation within the 
last 12 months with the healthcare provider in question. There are some exceptions including when the 
area is impacted by COVID-19, at which time telehealth may be a temporary solution. 
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FIRST AID 
COURSE  

Are you interest in doing a first aid course?  
 
The Shire of Menzies will be holding a one day first aid 
course in the Town Hall in the near future (COVID-19  
permitting)  
 
Please contact Debbie at the CRC (phone 9024 2702) if 
you would like to attend the course and she will let you 
know of the dates that these will be running. 
 
Advice on dates will be provided as soon as possible. 
 
Cost :- One day first aid course $160.00 
Cost :- CPR refresher $69.00 
 
*PLEASE NOTE PAYMENT WILL BE REQUIRED PRIOR TO ATTENDANCE 
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR  
PUBLICATION 

 
If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters please contact 
the Shire Offices on 9024 2041 or email community@menzies.wa.gov.au  
 
The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local events or if 
you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page. All suggestions are welcome 
and we appreciate the continual support  from the community.  

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  
Kalgoorlie to Laverton  

Thursday  
Laverton to Kalgoorlie  

Friday 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 
LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 

These ideas are 
purrrrfect  



Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso2@menzies.wa.gov.au 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poi-
son are carried out across Western Australia, including 
this area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral 
cats, feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain 
toxic for many months. You need to exercise caution. Do-
mestic pets should be kept close and under control at all 
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles 
for their domestic pets. 
 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

 
1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 

I S S U E  1 5 5  N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 1                      P A G E  2 3  

Wanted—Horseshoes 
 

Do you have any unwanted old horseshoes lying 
about at your place? 
 

Do you find horseshoes while detecting? 
 

PLEASE … Can I have them? 
 

I am collecting horseshoes to make a large sculp-
ture and want as many as you can give me  - the 
more, the better! 
 

Please ring Simon for collection on 0409 693 875.  

 

Community Garden 
 

Are you interested in a community garden here in Men-
zies? We are! 
 

Are you tired of driving 130km for ‘fresh’ vegies each 
week? We are!  
 

Are you prepared to put in an hour or two each fortnight to 
keep your pantry stocked with the basics and anything else 
that may be in season? 
 

Please contact Simon or Cheryl  on  0409 693 875.  

Shire of Menzies is looking for volunteers, commu-
nity champions and aspirational leaders to bring 
this Outback Town back to life.  
 

As a volunteer you will have the opportunity to:- 

• Meet new people and make new friends 
• Have fun whilst giving back to the community 
• Learn new skills that look great on your resume 
• Do something you have always wanted to do 
• Make a difference 
 
We are looking for volunteers of all ages, interests and 
diverse background. Our aim is to create Menzies as a 
fun and interesting place to live. We need your help in 
the area of tourism, arts & culture, events, international 
relations and community development, plus many more!  
 
Please express your interest  to Almetra Bethlehem by 
emailing communitydevelopment@menzies.wa.gov.au  
or come and see us at the CRC.  
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  Now providing 
  FREE DELIVERY 
  service to Menzies 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
email your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 
 

 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 
Please be assured that  

all prescription and non-prescription items  
will be sent in a sealed bag. 

 
Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 

Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 

Clinics scheduled for this 2021 
 

Wednesday 24th of November 
 

A referral is now required for anyone who wishes to see the podiatrist or   
dietitian 

The RFDS doctor can do this on the day  
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MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
RFDS Clinic dates for  

Menzies 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on  
(08) 9080 4370 

 
EMERGENCIES CALL 000 

 
Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 

 
If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

 

1800 022 222 

 

Wednesday 24 November 2021  
 

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
 

Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a 
‘Menzies Toasty’  while you wait. 

 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 

 

IF YOU’RE  
IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2041 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fmeal-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0KKsQncq9SHP85F7Wd0Xj4&ust=1584768163482000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPDVmdKnqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAV
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pngall.com%2Fice-cream-png&psig=AOvVaw2cWFWM8-_xMKwQjhUrff5U&ust=1584768460041000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLDG3-qoqOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF
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The Year 1906 in the US 
 

This will boggle your mind, I know I did mine! 

The year is 1906.  

One hundred and one years ago.  

What difference a century makes! 

Here are some statistics for the Year 1906.  

The average life expectancy was 47 years. 

Only 14 per cent of homes had a bathtub.  

Only 8 per cent of the homes had a telephone.  

There were only 8,000 cars and only 144 miles of paved roads.  

The maximum speed limit in most cities was 10 mph.  

The tallest structure in the world was the Eiffel Tower! 

The average wage in 1906 was 22 cents per hour.  

The average worker made between $200 and $400 per year.  

A competent accountant could expect to earn $2,000 per year, a dentist $2,500 per year, 

a veterinarian between $1,500 and $4,000 per year, a mechanical engineer about $5,000 

per year.  

More than 95 per cent of all births took place at home.  

Ninety (90) per cent of all doctors had no college education! Instead, they attended so-

called medical schools, many of which were condemned int eh press and the government 

as “substandard”.  
 

The above chain 

mail was submit-

ted to the Shire of 

Menzies by Kevin 

Pusey 

 

 

Image is sourced from the Heritage Council WA 
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Shire of Menzies 

Employment Opportunity   

Cleaner  

1x Part-Time/Casual 

Level 3 LGOA 2021 + Superannuation 

Starting rate of $29.62 per hour + weekend penalty rate 

Are you semi-retired, part-time student, travelling nomad or simply looking 
for a casual work opportunity?  
 
The Shire of Menzies is seeking applications for a part-time/casual Level 3 Cleaner. We may 
consider offering travel allowances for DIDO applicants living between 100km to 250km Men-
zies radius. Duties comprise cleaning of Shire facilities, including the Shire office, caravan park 
and other public facilities on Saturdays. 
  
Working hours and days will be discussed with applicants, and will be inclusive of Saturday 
work, and possibly Sunday and weekdays. You may also pick up extra shifts to cover annual 
leave or sick leave. Below is an example of what your hours may look like:  
• Saturday, 8:00am-12:00pm (permanent shift) 
• Sunday, 8:00am-12:00pm (on-call/occasional only)  
• Monday-Friday, 8:00am-12:00pm or 4:00pm-7:00pm (on call/occasional only) 
  
For further information on hourly rate and employment conditions, please contact Antonio Gi-
ometti on 08 9024 2041 or 0438 644 286.  
  
Applicants will need to submit: 
• A resume outlining your employment history or work experience 
• A covering letter (no more than 2 pages) stating why you are suitable for this position  
• Submit your application by emailing your resume and cover letter to  
        admin@menzies.wa.gov.au or apply in person by visiting the Town Hall no later than 3 
        December 2021 at 4:00pm.  
        You can also apply through our website www.menzies.wa.gov.au/employment/  
 
Note: the Shire reserves the right 
to conclude the recruitment pro-
cess earlier should a suitable ap-
plicant be appointed. 
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Meet with Bouyden McKenzie  
Where: CRC Menzies (Lady 
Shenton Building)  
When: Thursday, 11 November 
2021 
Time: 2:00pm to 3:300pm 

Discuss your consumer rights 
and concerns  

- 
Open to all Menzies Community 
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Meet with Bouyden McKenzie  
Where: CRC Menzies (Lady 
Shenton Building)  
When: Thursday, 11 November 
2021 
Time: 2:00pm to 3:300pm 

Discuss your consumer rights 
and concerns  

- 
Open to all Menzies Community 
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Awesome Artist Residency Project have started scheduling the community 
arts workshops for the Goldfields area. They have proposed to hold a  
workshop at the Menzies CRC/Library (Lady Shenton Building) on: 
 

Tuesday, 23 November – 10am-12pm 
  
The workshop will be completely free, designed to be able to be run within a 
library or CRC space and the artists will be providing all the necessary  
materials. 
  
The artists that will be running the workshops for Goldfields are Lewis Horne 
and Giuseppe Rugnetta. It will be visual arts based workshop. 
 
Please contact Debbie at the CRC, phone 9024 2702, if you would like to 
attend the workshop.  
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